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Dear Members of the Assembly, 

From Oct 29th 2020 to Nov 1st 2020, eight MSU representatives attended the Fall 2020 Ontario Undergraduate Student Alliance General Assembly (GA). At GA, delegations from McMaster and seven other OUSA member student unions discussed four policy papers that were brought forward: 1) A Comprehensive Access Strategy, 2) Environmental Sustainability, 3) Housing, Transit and Community Development, and 4) Responding to COVID-19. All four policy papers were passed at Plenary on the final day of the conference. 

As a new addition to OUSAs policy library, the Environmental Sustainability paper is exciting because OUSA can now advocate to the government to address the climate crisis, an issue that we know is very important to students and one that will affect students disproportionately as they transition into the workplace. I was pleased that our delegation was able to successfully lobby for more ambitious divestment and emissions-reducing advocacy recommendations to be included in the Sustainability paper, as we must advocate forcefully to the government to act with urgency on the issue. 

I was an author for the COVID-19 policy, a new interim paper that may be renewed by the next OUSA Steering Committee at the Fall 2021 General Assembly. The recommendations in this paper focused on addressing student health and safety, financial aid for students, and the accessibility of online learning. Specific recommendations included asking the government to prioritize student health (and especially high-risk populations) in any re-opening plans, implement a 2-year moratorium on OSAP loan repayment and interest accruals, and prioritize broadband internet investment in rural and northern areas.
I believe our delegation represented McMaster students well and I’m looking forward to advocating on the new policy paper recommendations. The policies will be available online at ousa.ca/policies within the next few weeks after the final editing process is completed. Please let me know if you have any questions or concerns. 

Sincerely, 
Ryan Tse
Vice-President (Education)
McMaster Students Union

vped@msu.mcmaster.ca
